
 City Council Report 
 

Date: April 15, 2019 

To: City Council 

Through: Michael Kennington, Chief Financial Officer 

From: Edward Quedens, Business Services Director 
 Matt Bauer, Procurement Administrator 

Subject: Purchase of Five Light-Duty Pickup Trucks (Replacements) for the Mesa Fire 
and Medical Department (Funded by the Capital – General Fund) 
(Citywide) 

  

Recommendation 
 

Council is requested to approve the purchase as recommended. 
 
The Mesa Fire and Medical Department and Purchasing recommend authorizing the 
purchase from the existing contract with Larry H Miller Ford Mesa (formerly Berge Ford) (a 
Mesa business) at $36,831.33; and PFVT Motors, LLC dba Peoria Ford at $180,679.84; for 
the combined total of $217,511.17.   
 

Background / Discussion 
 

The purchase is for one, F150, to be used as a scene response unit to fire and medical 
calls, and four, F250’s, to be used as Battalion Chief response units.  
 
The vehicles that are being replaced are part of the ongoing vehicle replacement program 
managed by Mesa Fire and Medical.  These vehicles have met established criteria and will 
be either traded, auctioned, sold, or deployed to special uses.  
 
All five vehicles are additional purchases from contracts Council previously awarded that 
allow for additional purchases. 
 

Purchase Information 
 

Action:  Additional Purchase  
Procurement Type:  Request for Bids 
Contract Number:  2018086 
Original Council Award Date:  3/19/2018 
Funding Source:  Capital General Fund  
 

Action:  Additional Purchase  
Procurement Type:  Request for Bids 
Contract Number:  2018195 
Original Council Award Date:  9/17/2018 
Funding Source:  Capital General Fund  
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AWARD RECOMMENDATION 

One – 2019 Ford F150 Crew Cab XL per Contract No. 2018086 
 

Base $24,269.00 
*Options  $9,735.00 
Base Sub-Total $34,004.00 
8.3% Sales Tax  $2,822.33 
Tire Tax  $5.00 
One Pickup  $36,831.33 
 

One Replacement funded by the Capital General Fund for the Mesa Fire and Medical 
Department – Fleet Up-Fit Cost $13,623.86.  *Options – Less Additional GPC ($600), Crew Cab 
$6,540, 101A Package $2,255, 2.7L Eco Boost $995, Floor Carpet $145, Backup Alarm $125, 
XL Sport Package $775, Reverse Sensing System $275, Class IV Hitch $95, STX Package 
$1,995, Delete Trailer Tow Package ($595), Delete 5.0L V8 Engine ($1,995), and Delete Trailer 
Brake Controller ($275) 

  
Four – 2019 Ford F250 Super Cab XL per Contract 2018195 
 

Base ($26,988.72/each) $107,954.88 
*Options ($14,792/each) *$59,168.00 
Base Sub Total ($41,780.72/each) $167,122.88 
8.1% Sales Tax ($3,384.24/each) $13,536.96 
Tire Tax ($5/each) $20.00 
Total (Four Pickups at $45,169.96/each)  **$180,679.84 
 

Four Replacements funded by the Capital General Fund for the Mesa Fire and Medical 
Department - Fleet Up-Fit Cost $124,000 ($31,000/each) and Rear Bucket Seating $7,896 
($1974/each). *Options include V8 Diesel Engine $9,120/each, STX $1,690/each, Operator 
Command Regeneration $250/each, Exterior Backup Alarm $140/each, Heavy Front 
Suspension Package $125/each, LED Roof Clearance Lights $95/each, Front Splash Guards 
$130/each, Rear Splash Guards $130/each, High Capacity Tow Package $1,130/each, Dual 
Heavy-Duty Alternators $115/each, and (W2A) Crew Cab 160” WB Pickup Upgrade 
$1,867/each.   

 
Combined Total (5 Vehicles):  $217,511.17 

 


